
Town of Chatham 
November 3, 2022 
Attendance:  William Briggs, Riley Pitman, Jason Eastman, Tricia Pitman, 
Alan Eastman 
 
A motion was made to accept the minutes to October as written. 
The Board signed the vouchers. 
The DES sent the Selectmen a letter indicating that a septic application 
had been received for 20 camp road. 
The DES sent the Selectmen a letter indicating that the case had been 
closed on the Bastian property on Upper Kimball. 
Carroll County Communication District have requested that the 
Selectmen hold a public meeting in December. The Selectmen will hold 
the meeting at the regular meeting on December 1. 
Rod Wood sent an email informing the Selectmen that due to a change 
in the RSA’s the town will need to readopt the Veteran’s Credit. A 
warrant article will need to be placed in the town report. 
Rod Wood sent the Selectmen the Sales Ratio Report and requested 
that the Selectmen sign and return the Equalization form. 
The DRA did not have any recommendations or suggested changes for 
the contract with Rod Wood. The Selectmen signed the contract. The 
contract will be returned to Rod Wood for his signature. 
The DRA sent the recommended tax rate. The Selectmen studied the 
proposed tax rate and chose to accept the tax rate.  
Bill Briggs asked if the town house could be used for a Warden training. 
The building use policy was checked and the Selectmen approved the 
use of the town house for a Warden training. 
Possible ways to spend the ARPA money were discussed: 
Painting the town house. 
Installing an electrical outlet in the corner of the town house to be used 
during elections.  
Possibly purchasing a storage unit for highway/roads equipment. Alan 
will investigate the cost of a 40-foot unit. 



Bill Briggs stated that the Fire Warden Deputies were approved. He will 
give a list to me for the town report.  
 
 
A motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
  
 


